SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Finance and General Purposes Committee


All Members of Finance and General Purposes Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee to be held on Monday 11th October 2010 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.











Susan M Foster
5th October 2010







Town Clerk
AGENDA

1. Apologies

2. To receive statutory declarations of interests from Members




(a) Prejudicial interests.

(b)    Personal interests.
3. St Neots Road Traffic Calming Measures

To receive and consider a presentation by Mr Nick Chapman from Amey.

4.  Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council
    










(Any plans received for comment by Sandy Town Council will be on display in the Committee Room from 7.15 p.m. onwards and members are requested to view these prior to this item).

(Copy attached)

5.  Minutes








To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 23rd August 2010 as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 13th September 2010. 
6. Position of outstanding authorised contracted works
See list attached.  (Copy attached)

7. 2011/2012 Calendar
To receive and consider Clerk’s report and draft calendar (Copy attached).

8. Voluntary land registry
To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
9. Committee Room

To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
10. Parish and Town Councils Meeting with MP

To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
11. Minutes of the Open Spaces Sub-committee

To receive and consider the minutes of the meeting held on 27th September 2010. (Copy attached). 

12. Fallowfield Open Space
To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
13. Goldfinch Drive

To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
14. Salt bins consultation from Central Bedfordshire Council
To receive and consider the consultation
15. Minutes of the Communications Sub-committee

To receive and consider the minutes of the meeting held on 23rd August 2010. (Copy attached). 

16. Minutes of the Sandy Market Management Sub-committee

To receive and consider the minutes of the meeting held on 4th October 2010. (Copy attached). 

17. Press release

*Exempt information – Public Bodies (Admission to Meeting) Act 1960 and Sections (6, 8 & 9) of the Local Government (Access to Information Act) 1985. The Press and Public are given notice that they may be requested to retire during consideration of this item.

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM CENTRAL BEDFORDSHIRE COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	CENTRAL BEDS NOTIFIED
	CENTRAL BEDS DECISION

	16/09/10

72/10
	CB/10/03384/ FULL

A&R Bruce Ltd

C/o Richard Batchelor Architecture

29 Newstead Way

Bedford

MK41 8RH
	Full application for erection of detached bungalow with on site parking spaces at land to rear of 43 West Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 1,2,2a,2b,2c Queens Road, and 41 West Road, Sandy notified.
	.
	F&GP

11/10/10


	

	04/10/10

73/10
	CB/10/03178/ FULL

Mrs C Lyko

Old School House

St Neots Road

Sandy

SG19 1LB


	Full application for removal of old metal railings and erect 1.8m high close board fencing with double leaf mortised ledged and braced decorative timber gates to front and right hand neighbours boundary at Old School House, St Neots Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 9,11,14 & 18 St Neots Road, Sandy notified.

	.
	F&GP

11/10/10


	

	04/10/10

74/10


	CB/10/03597/ ADV

Clear Channel Uk 

33 Golden Square

London 

WIF 9JT


	Advertisement consent:2 x 48 sheet advertisement displays at Tempsford Service Station South Bound, Tempsford Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 35 & 37 Tempsford Road, Sandy, notified.
	
	F&GP

11/10/10


	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 11.10.10
6. Position of outstanding authorised contracted works
(a) Special items from the Revenue Account
Churchyard

Tree work


    £3000.00
Scheduled to take place in the Autumn, apart from 2 trees which have been felled because they were dangerous.

Gate Pier repair

    £1500.00

Work completed.
Playing Fields

Yara Complex Fertiliser



£1,600.00
The spring application has been completed, another will be applied in November.
(b) Capital Account

Sunderland Road Recreation Ground

Jenkins Pavilion Heating Controller
   £2,050.00
Work completed.


 






    


(c)Interest on Capital Account

Benches

3 x Replacement benches

  £1350.00


Two have been received and installed, the other will be ordered in due course


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 11.10.10
7. 2011/2012 Calendar 
Members are requested to note that the proposed date of the Town Council Annual Meeting has been changed to 16th May from 9th May in 2011. This is to accommodate local elections due to take place in the first week in May.  In order to allow newly elected members time to sign their declarations of office before the first meeting of the new council an additional week has been added. Also of note is that the late spring Bank Holiday in 2012 is on 4th June, followed by a public holiday on 5th June to celebrate the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee.
Calendar of Meetings 2011/2012

2011

Mon
18.04.11

Annual Parish Meeting
Fri
22.04.11

Good Friday

Mon
25.04.11

Easter Monday

Mon
02.05.11

Bank Holiday

Mon
16.05.11

Town Council (Annual Meeting)

Mon
23.05.11

Finance & General Purposes

Mon
30.05.11

Bank Holiday

Mon
06.06.11

Planning Parks & Open Spaces

Mon  13.06.11

Audit

Mon
20.06.11

Town Council

Mon
04.07.11

Finance & General Purposes

Mon
18.07.11

Staffing

Mon
25.07.11

Planning Parks & Open Spaces

Mon
01.08.11

Town Council

Mon
15.08.11

Finance & General Purposes

Mon
29.08.11

Bank Holiday

Mon
05.09.11

Planning Parks & Open Spaces

Mon
12.09.11

Extra
Mon
19.09.11

Town Council
Mon
03.10.11

Finance & General Purposes

Mon
17.10.11

Planning Parks & Open Spaces

Mon
31.10.11

Town Council

Mon
07.11.11

Finance & General Purposes

Sun
13.11.11

Remembrance Sunday
Mon
14.11.11

Staffing

Mon
21.11.11

Audit

Mon
28.11.11

Planning Parks & Open Spaces

Mon
05.12.11

Town Council

Mon
12.12.11

Finance & General Purposes

Sun
25.12.11

Christmas Day

Mon
26.12.11

Boxing Day

Tues
27.12.11

Bank Holiday

2012

Sun
01.01.12

New Year's Day

Mon
02.01.12

Bank Holiday

Mon
09.01.12

Planning Parks & Open Spaces

Mon
16.01.12

Town Council

Mon
23.01.12

Town Council (Estimates)

Mon
30.01.12

Finance & General Purposes

Mon
06.02.12

Staffing

Mon
13.02.12

Planning Parks & Open Spaces

Mon
27.02.12

Town Council

Mon
05.03.12

Finance & General Purposes

Mon
12.03.12

Extra Meeting

Mon
19.03.12

Planning Parks & Open Spaces

Mon
02.04.12

Town Council

Fri
06.04.12

Good Friday

Mon
09.04.12

Easter Monday

Mon
16.04.12

Finance & General Purposes

Mon
23.04.12

Annual Parish Meeting

Mon
30.04.12

Planning Parks & Open Spaces

Mon
07.05.12

May Day Bank Holiday
Mon
14.05.12

Town Council (Annual Meeting)

Mon
28.05.12

Finance & General Purposes 

Mon
04.06.12

Bank Holiday

Tues 05.06.12

Public Holiday (Queen’s Jubilee

(Members are requested to approve the 2011/2012 calendar of meetings).

8. Voluntary land registry

The Government has been encouraging Local Authorities to register their land holdings for some time. The benefits of registration are that it safeguards ownership of property; it sets out a description of the land and owner; it produces an easy to read document reflecting the contents of all the relevant paper deeds which acts as proof of title and is easily accessible.

A small number of the Town Council properties have been registered when purchased or transferred.  They are: the Riddy, the Limes and the rear of 10 Cambridge Road.  The rest are unregistered.

An added advantage of registration to the Town Council is that the car park and Sunderland Road Recreation Grounds were purchased piecemeal so there are several paper deeds making up the area of land.  In the case of the car park it would simplify matters greatly, giving the Town Council a list of those people who own rights of access across the car park, instead of having to search through a number of documents for the information.

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 11.10.10
8. Voluntary land registry

(Cont)

At present the cost of registering voluntarily is discounted by 25% and would be based on the collective value of the properties to be registered.  The cost to register the Council’s properties would be £690.
(Members are requested to decide if they would like to register the Town Council’s properties and if so to approve the cost of registration and the source of financing).
9. Committee Room

Members are aware of the change to policing arrangements in Central Bedfordshire. As a result it is unlikely that the room set aside for the police adjacent to the Chamber will be used in future.  
Discussion with the office staff over the lack of storage and office space has led to the suggestion that the room is converted into a reprographics room.  A new photocopier has been delivered, a colour one attached to the network.  This means that members of staff will be able to print to the machine where their work will be stored until they are able to retrieve it.  In addition, Member’s post trays could be put in the room so that any post can be collected as they attend meetings.  The laminator, shredder and guillotine could also be situated in this room rather than being used in the kitchen.

The area where the photocopier is at present could then be used to store some of the filing cabinets and release some much needed extra office space. 

(Members are requested to decide if they agree in principle with the proposal, allowing costs to be taken to either Town Council on 25th October, or to the estimates process).
10. Parish and Town Councils Meeting with MP

An invitation has been received for Members of Town Council and/or the Town Clerk to attend a meeting with Alistair Burt MP on Friday 26th November 2010 at Biggleswade Conservative Club between 7.15 and 9.30pm.
(Members are requested to nominate up to four people to attend the event).

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 11.10.10
12. Fallowfield Open Space
The Clerk has received the following message from Mr Alan Simpson of Kier in response to her reminder that Town Council was waiting for a figure that Members could consider as a possible commuted sum in return for adopting the play area.
“Thank you for your reminder. I am waiting for the LPA to confirm the approved drawings before this matter can be progressed as requested at our meeting”. 
I have also heard from Mr Lamb at Central Bedfordshire Council that the drawings (previously submitted by Kier themselves) have been sent to Mr Simpson.

(Information only)

13. Goldfinch Drive


Members may recall that the decision on whether to accept the equipment presently at the play area should be deferred. There are four pieces of play equipment – a slide, a swing set, a small roundabout and a rocker in the shape of a butterfly. The bow topped fence could be used to replace the wooden one at the Limes, although some additional metreage would need to be purchased.
The Open Spaces Sub–Committee have looked at locations for the play area, Open Spaces Sub–Committee minutes attached. 

Members may recall that a report including figures for the installation of the equipment was included in the Town Council agenda on the 13th September 2010.

Quotations have been received for this:

Collection and installation of equipment  
- 
£1780

Collection and installation of fencing
-
£2220 (plus additional fencing)

Wet pour surfacing in Bedford Road

-
£6163 (all except slide)

Grassmat surfacing at Beeston Green
-
£1152 (slide only)

(Members are requested to decide whether they wish to ask for any or all of the equipment to be removed from the site).
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the walkabout Open Spaces Sub-Committee meeting held on 27th September 2010, Sandy, Beds. 

PRESENT

Cllrs M Scott (Chairman) N Aldis, D Broughton and M Pettitt.

1. Apologies
2. Minutes of meeting held on 21st July 2010.

Resolved: That the Minutes of the Meeting of the Open Spaces Committee held on the 21st July 2010 be approved as a correct record.

3. Sunderland Road Recreation Ground

Members of the sub-committee visited the site. 
A lengthy discussion on depot buildings

Resolved: That it is investigated whether the area between the bowls club ramp, Jenkins Pavilion and Banks Pavilion would be large enough to accommodate the DSO storage requirements. Type of building and costs and then when all facts are known that this building should be added to a Town Council agenda for discussion.

After consideration about the request for 2 bins it was
Resolved to recommend: That if Mr Lynch wants to purchase one concrete bin, this can be installed between the two new benches adjacent to the stake park.

Members discussed about the hire of the cricket pitch

Resolved to recommend: That the Town Council has discussions with Sandy Cricket Club with regard to the Cricket Club taking bookings for any spare use of the wickets and setting their own charges. This would save any confrontation over who does what. The cricket club would have to have liaise with the Town Council and Brian Leonard over the Pavilion. 
4. Bedford Road Recreation Ground

Members of the sub-committee visited the site. 

Members discussed about Bedford Road Recreation Ground toilets being open on bank holidays.

Resolved to recommend: That Bedford Road Recreation Ground are open on all bank holidays, except Christmas Day, Boxing Day, New Years Day and any bank holidays that happen over the Christmas and New Year period. 

Members looked at the safety surfacing under the Proludic equipment.
Resolved: That the DSO staff top dress and seed the areas where grass is not growing in the safety surfacing.

Members looked at the possibility of some or all of the play equipment from Goldfinch Drive being installed in Bedford Road Recreation Ground.

The Deputy Town Clerk pointed out that if a bench was moved the swing unit could fit between the 2 existing swing units.

Resolved to recommend: That the springer, roundabout and swing unit (Or at Sunderland Road Recreation Ground) could be installed within the play area.

Members looked at the ball wall and the wear to the grass area in front of the ball wall.

Resolved to recommend: That it be investigated on what could be installed in the grass in front of the ball wall at Sunderland Road Recreation Ground to reduce the amount of wear.
The Deputy Clerk provided Members with Section 106 figures for each of the agreements and a total for Section 106 of £17603.71. It was Noted that the next spend by date for Section 106 monies is the 16th February 2012.
Members looked at the Drought garden
Resolved: That the Sandy Enhancement Group at its meeting in October is asked to discuss about the maintenance of the Drought garden as the Open Spaces sub-Committee is disappointed with the gardens appearance.
5. The Limes

Members of the sub-committee visited the site.

Resolved to recommend: That the fencing and gates form Goldfinch Drive could be installed around the Limes play area, though additional of fencing would be required.

6. Beeston Green

Members of the sub-committee visited the site.

Resolved to recommend: That the slide from Goldfinch Drive could be installed in front of the swings.

7. St Swithuns Churchyard

The Churchyard was not visited and this will be rescheduled.
8. Cemetery

The Cemetery was not visited and this will be rescheduled.

9. Any Other Business

Faynes Corner – The flower bed nearest to Gabriel’s is planted with Cistus on the roadside and the variety planted is too large for the location.

Resolved to recommend: That the existing Cistus is removed and replanted with a shorter variety of shrub.  

Goldfinch Drive - Members of the sub-committee visited the site after Bedford Road Recreation Ground to look at the play equipment and fencing.

10. Date and time of next meeting

To be confirmed.
Members have seen in the Open Spaces Sub-Committee minutes that it be investigated on what could be installed in the grass in front of the ball wall at Sunderland Road Recreation Ground to reduce the amount of wear. 

One possible solution is the installation of grassmat at the same time as the ball wall is constructed. 
A total of 59m2 of grassmat on the football side of the ball wall would be required. The contractor is due to start work on the ball at Sunderland Road on Monday 11th October 2010, the contractor has the grassmat in stock. (See plan attached)
The cost for the grassmat is £1829.00 if installed at the sametime as the ball wall, if the grass mat is installed at a later the cost will increase and turfing under the grassmat may also be required if the grass sward has been worn away.

It may be possible to pay for the grassmat with Section106 monies, though this would need to be applied for and approval gained from Central Bedfordshire Council.

(Members are requested to decide on how they would like to proceed)

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Communications Sub-committee meeting held on Monday 23rd August 2010 at 6.45 pm.

Present: Cllr Aldis (Chairman), Cllr Jones, Cllr Smith (late arrival) Cllr Mrs Sutton. 

1. Apologies for absence: There were none 

2. Summer Newsletter

Resolved: That the following items should be included in the Newsletter
Page 1 – Town Plan survey

Pages 2 & 3 – Mayor’s message, Town Council elections

Pages 4 & 5 – Report and Photos of SEG competition winners

Page 6 – Articles on 4 organisations in Sandy (ones that did not attend the fair)

Page 7 – Simon Death, Credit Union, Fallowfield Open Space, Allotments

Page 8 – Dates of meetings etc.

Resolved: That the following deadlines should be used for production of the newsletter:

Friday 24th September – copy deadline

Friday 1st October – Send to Lion Press

Friday 22nd October – publication date

4. Date and Time of Next Meeting

TBA.

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Sandy Market Management Sub-Committee held on Monday 4th October 2010 at 9.00am, at the Town Council Offices.
PRESENT

Cllrs M Scott (Chairman), N Aldis, Mrs S Sutton and G White.

Also present Cllr M Bartlett.

1. Apologies – None.
2. Minutes of meeting held on the 27th October 2009.

The Minutes of the meeting of the Sub-Committee held on 27th October 2009 were received and approved.  
3. Sandy Market 

Members discussed and they

Resolved: That the Council establish with the stall holders which of them would like to move.
Resolved to recommend: (a) That the Friday Market operates for a trial basis in front of the Post Office and Trudy’s Deli (as the Farmers Market seems to be working successfully in this new location) and also in its present location, for the current stall holders who do not want to move and/or not enough room for.
(b) That the rents for the market remain the same. 
4. Members of Sandy Market Management Sub Committee and other Council Members responses to the memo sent on the 16th September.
Already discussed in Item 3.
5. Farmers Market

Noted. 

6. Continental or International Market

Members discussed and they

Resolved to recommend: That the Continental or International Market can take place on Saturday 18th December 2010 in the Town Council car park.

7. Any other business

8. Date and time of next meeting

To be confirmed.
8

